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Bryant Ranch Prepack – Recall of methocarbamol 

• On October 19, 2021, the FDA announced a voluntary, consumer-level recall of Bryant Ranch 
Prepack’s methocarbamol 500 mg tablets because the bottles labeled as methocarbamol 500 mg 
tablets have been found to contain methocarbamol 750 mg tablets.  
 

— Other methocarbamol tablets that are not being recalled are available for patients to use.  
 

• The methocarbamol 500 mg tablets were distributed nationwide to multiple physician offices.  
 

Product Description NDC  Lot #  
(Expiration Date) 

Methocarbamol 500 mg 
tablets, 30 count bottle  71335-179-52 

163935  
(10/2022) 

Methocarbamol 500 mg 
tablets, 60 count bottle 71335-179-54 

Methocarbamol 500 mg 
tablets, 90 count bottle 71335-179-57 

 
• Methocarbamol is indicated as an adjunct to rest, physical therapy, and other measures for the relief 

of discomfort associated with acute, painful musculoskeletal conditions.  
 

• If a patient unintentionally takes a methocarbamol 750 mg tablet instead of the prescribed 500 mg 
tablets, it potentially could result in excessive central nervous system depression which may result in 
nausea, sedation, fainting, falls, seizure, coma, and death.  
 

• To date, Bryant Ranch Prepack has not received any reports of adverse events related to this recall. 
 

• Consumers that have the recalled methocarbamol 500 mg tablets should not use them and return to 
the place of purchase and/or contact their physician.  
 

• Patients should contact their healthcare provider if they have experienced any problems that may be 
related to using the recalled methocarbamol tablets.  
 

• Contact Bryant Ranch Prepack by phone at 1-877-885-0882 or by email at 
compliance@brppharma.com for more information about the recall. 
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